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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 6, 2015 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT
111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call
At 7:35 p.m. Chairman Patty Kalinowski called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman, Patty Kalinowski

Vice Chairman, Linda Aylward


Rob Haas


Absent: 

Ron Cobb, Vance Antoniou
Also Present:

Natalie Karney, Village Health Officer


Susan Allman, Village Forester


Peder Finnberg, PAF Heritage Land Consultants, 758 Ridgeview Drive, McHenry


Dick and Carolyn Minehart, 462 Pinewoods Drive


Douglas Redmann, 466 Pinewoods Drive




Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the September 9, 2015 Environmental and Health Commission meeting
The Minutes of the September 9, 2015 Environmental and Health Commission (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.
Motion: Rob Haas moved to approve the Minutes of the September 9, 2015 E&H meeting; seconded by Linda Aylward.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 
Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chairman Linda Aylward, Rob Haas
Nays:

None



Absent:
Ron Cobb, Vance Antoniou


Abstain:
None

Chairman Kalinowski declared the Minutes of the September 9, 2015 E&H meeting approved and put on file. 
3.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.

4.         The following septic variations are requested in the petition submitted by:
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Redmann, 466 Pinewoods Drive, North Barrington, IL  60010:

VC-4-5A-7E6:
All septic system components must be 25 feet from the property lines.

Reduce the setback from the septic treatment area to the property line from

25 feet to 13 feet.

VC-4-5A-7A:

Septic system shall be constructed in an area that has not been cut,

or filled, or disturbed in any way.

Allow the construction of the new At-Grade septic treatment area on disturbed soil where the existing septic trenches are installed.
Peder Finnberg, PAF Heritage Land Consultants, stated that he is the septic designer for the project at 466 Pinewoods Drive. He summarized his recommendation. There was some discussion regarding the existing septic trenches on the property and the right of way line. Ms. Karney explained that there is no issue with placing a mound on top of existing trenches. She noted that the variance would be on privately owned property and the State code allows the distance to the property lines to be 10 feet. Ms. Karney explained that a percolation test is scheduled for Wednesday, October 7th or Thursday the 8th. She recommended that the variances be approved pending the results of an acceptable percolation test. There was some discussion.

Motion: Linda Aylward moved to recommend to the Corporate Authorities the approval of the septic variances as requested in the petition submitted by Mr. and Mrs. Redmann contingent upon the results of an acceptable percolation test; seconded by Rob Haas.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chairman Linda Aylward, Rob Haas
Nays:

None



Absent:
Ron Cobb, Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

5.
E&H comments regarding Heritage Tree Ordinance

Members discussed proposed revisions, drafted by Chairman Kalinowski, to the existing Heritage Tree ordinance. It was decided that Vice Chair Aylward and Chairman Kalinowski would meet with Ms. Allman on October 20, 2015 to discuss possible revisions to the existing ordinance. 

6.
E&H comments regarding the draft ordinance Neighbor Notification- Pesticide Use

There was discussion regarding creating an ordinance that requires the posting of notification to neighbors when spaying pesticides/herbicides in the Village. 
Chairman Kalinowski indicated that she would make some changes to the draft ordinance she created. 
Trustee Boland suggested that the E&H include introductory language in the proposed ordinance which would explain the objective of the ordinance.

Chairman Kalinowski asked that E&H members review the draft ordinance and come back at the next meeting with suggested language.
7.
Report on E&H public outreach at Fall Festival 2015
Chairman Kalinowski stated that the E&H had information available for residents at the Fall Fest from the Barrington Area Council of Governments, Prairieland Disposal, Midwest Organics Recycling, and Integrated Lakes Management. She noted that representatives from Prairieland Disposal and Integrated Lakes Management were in attendance.
Vice Chair Aylward suggested that at the next Fall Festival the E&H be closer to the major functions of the fest in order to have a higher volume of residents approach the E&H area.

Ms. Aylward noted that residents who did approach the E&H area gave positive feedback regarding the presence of the E&H and information available.
8.
Old Business/New Business
Ms. Allman noted that there will be burning of brush piles at Eton Park South. Chairman Kalinowski stated that she would contact Nancy Schumm for an update regarding the details of the burning of brush piles and the plan for restoration work at Eton Park South. 
Ms. Aylward suggested inviting Steve Schweinsberg, Prairieland Disposal, or a representative to the November 3, 2015 E&H meeting to give an update and status regarding the waste hauler transition and statistics of the programs residents are subscribing to. 

Chairman Kalinowski expressed her concern with the small number of existing E&H members who attend the meetings. There was concern with not achieving a quorum for meetings. Members discussed filling the current vacancy on the E&H.
9.
Adjournment

Motion:  Linda Aylward moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Rob Haas.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:57 p.m. Chairman Patty Kalinowski declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held November 3, 2015.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________
Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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